Handy Sanitary District
Regular Meeting of the Board

January 14, 2010

Minutes


Attendees: Tim Loflin-Chairman, Arlin Sechrist, Dan Caudle, Debbi Yarbrough, Macon Sammons-All American Associates, Renae Stafford-Clerk, Frank Wells-Attorney, Ken Clippinger-Field Manager, Justin Sullivan, Robbie Haltom-Field Personnel


Guests: See attached list.


Tim Loflin called the meeting to order.


Public comment: Pauline Weaver explained that several Pinehaven residents have been inquiring when the construction will start in that development. Tim Loflin explained that due to holidays and weather a date can not really be projected. Debbi Yarbrough explained that the contractors are currently in Lake Shore and that prior to contractors arrival, HUA representatives will first meet with the property owners on the location of the pump/tank.


 Approval of Minutes: The Board reviewed the November 30, 2009 Minutes and Dan Caudle discussed that in the paragraph regarding the pump fee waiver request, when he had compared Pauline Weaver’s situation to Joseph Wham’s, he in no way meant to impugn Mr. Wham or his family’s integrity and that he did not doubt that Mr. Wham’s misrepresentation to Ron Niland certainly may have been unintentional. Tim Loflin discussed that although he believed that Dan Caudle did not mean for the comment to impugn Mr. Wham, the Minutes are written to reflect the conversation that occurred. Debbi Yarbrough inquired whether the sentence in the paragraph on the Interconnection Project that explains that the state is requiring proof that installing the line under the Hwy 49 bridge is not feasible, was correct. Macon Sammons explained that the wording suggests that it is not feasible for the line to go under the bridge, but on the bridge instead. Arlin Sechrist made a motion to approve the Minutes as written. Debbi Yarbrough seconded, passed by the Board 4-0. The Board received the December 10, 2009 Minutes and Renae Stafford apologized that these Minutes were not completed in time to be included in the packets. The Board discussed and agreed that in order for everyone to have ample review time, the December 10, 2009 Minutes would be included on the agenda for the February 11, 2010 Board meeting.

Town of Denton Water Rate: Macon Sammons explained that he had presented the Town with the Board’s questions concerning salaries, repairs, and sludge removal costs included in the rate. He presented the Town’s reply and discussed that he was satisfied with their explanation. He discussed that there was not much difference between the old and new rates, and Renae Stafford explained that the old rate per 1,000 gallons,  was $1.4545 and the new rate was $1.4142. Dan Caudle made a motion to approve the new rate of $1.4142, Debbi Yarbrough seconded, passed by the Board 4-0.

Board-Employee Annual Dinner Reminder: The Board reviewed the date, time, and location reminder and Debbi Yarbrough inquired whether she needed to bring something. Dan Caudle explained that the dinner would be provided, but it would be good if she would like to bring a dessert or something. He further explained that the employees are also bringing desserts and sides.
Interconnection Project Update: Macon explained that after meeting with Tim Carpenter, a letter formally requesting rates was drafted and sent to Albemarle. He presented the letter and explained that Tim Carpenter is in the process of getting rates from Davidson Water and Montgomery County as well. Tim Loflin discussed that Tim Carpenter has projected coming back to the Board in March. Debbi Yarbrough inquired whether Tim Carpenter has contacted NCDOT yet and Tim Loflin explained that preliminary discussions at the regional level have already taken place, but that Tim Carpenter has advised he wait until later in the process to continue the discussions with the Raleigh NCDOT.  
MONTHLY REPORTS (Water Loss, Leak Adjustment, Financial): Macon Sammons presented the monthly reports and the Board reviewed. 

Employee Information: Dan Caudle discussed that he had requested the spreadsheet included in the packets that reflects the certifications and licenses held by the field employees. He expressed appreciation for the information provided and also requested that the Board be provided with salaries from several municipalities, for similar position employees with the same certifications. He explained that this pay comparison can help determine if the District’s current salaries are where they need to be to remain competitive and retain good employees. Arlin Sechrist inquired whether management had looked at how to compensate for the different levels of certifications acquired and Tim Loflin explained that Ron Niland has planned to put the salary information together in time for the upcoming budget year. Macon Sammons discussed that the UNC School of Government provides a thorough annual salary survey from across the state and that he would check into what pay comparisons they offer for water/sewer utility employees. 
Tim Loflin asked if there was any other business for the Board to discuss and Arlin Sechrist inquired if the letter from Badin Shores Resort was included in the packets for informational purposes and Dan Caudle discussed that BSR has requested a meeting. Tim Loflin explained that he understood that Fred Hobbs is trying to get a meeting arranged to discuss taking over the operations of the BSR sewer system. Arlin Sechrist discussed that this letter was in reference to water issues and Tim Loflin explained that the District was trying to resolve the issues with BSR’s sewer prior to getting into the water issues, and that the Board would get an update following Fred Hobbs’ meeting with the Resort. 
Debbi Yarbrough made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dan Caudle, passed by the Board 4-0. Adjourned.   
